
TOWN OF LONG BEACH

TOWN COUNCIL SPECIAL MEETING

@LONG BEACH TOWN HALL

DECEMBER 19, 2017

IN ATTENDANCE WERE COUNCIL PRESIDENT PETER BYVOETS AND COUNCILWOMEN 
JOY SCHMITT AND JANE NEULIEB, AND CLERK-TREASURER BILL DE FUNIAK; NICK 
MEYER AND BOB LEMAY WERE ABSENT.  THERE WERE 4 AUDIENCE MEMBERS.

THE MEETING WAS CALLED TO ORDER BY BYVOETS AT 5:04 PM.  A MOTION WAS 
MADE BY JOY SCHMITT, SECONDED BY JANE NEULIEB TO APPROVE CHECK #’S 15092 
THROUGH 15139.  BYVOETS ASKED ABOUT CHECK 15118 AND DE FUNIAK EXPLAINED 
THAT IT WAS REPAIR AND MAINTENANCE OF A STREET DEPARTMENT DUMP TRUCK.  
VOTE WAS 3 – 0 TO APPROVE ALL EXPENDITURES.

MOTION TO ADJOURN WAS MADE AND APPROVED UNANIMOUSLY.
ADJOURNED AT 5:10 P.M.

RESPECTIVELY SUBMITTED,

 
BILL DE FUNIAK,
CLERK-TREASURER


